
 

 

Minutes of SIAPWS EC Meeting 2017-9  
(05.12.2017) 
 

 
 
1.Update since last meeting 
Matarvattenkonferensen 2017 
A very good conference, and a good introduction to SIAPWS. Matarvattensektionen EC agrees that we must 
keep on mentioning SIAPWS at the conference to get people interested.  
 
New members since the Matarvattenkonferensen: 
Wistrand 
Linda Wiig 
 
Trial with ODA at Reno Nord – even though it works in the steam cycle, the ODA is now affecting the 
analyzing equipment, the IEX resin is contaminated, and the degasser is contaminated showing high values 
of degassed conductivity.   
 
2. SIAPWS Water Chemistry Network 
2.1. Planning of “Base Course in Power Plant Chemistry” in 2018 
Karsten has written an article for the Matarvattensektionen News Letter advertising for the courses planning 
in 2018. Jere will send a picture to Karsten, that goes in to the article.  
 
The presenters must come up possible dates for the courses in 2018 (the first three at least). The courses 
should not be too close to other activities in SIAPWS/Matarvattensektionen/ADV.  
 
We will plan for three courses in the spring, evaluate in the summer and then four courses in the autumn. 
 
The course subjects sound very interesting, and Jere think that it may attract some Finnish participants. 
 
The subject on flue gas condensation could attract some more participants from Denmark, because the 
technology is very new at Danish power plants.   
 
3. Next annual SIAPWS meeting 
A possible location is Söder Energi near Stockholm where Nicklas Berg hopefully will be the host. Roger will 
confirm with Nicklas. A preliminary data is the 14. March 2018. Monika will make the first outline of the 
agenda. 
A newsletter will be send out in January 2018 with new dates for the SIAPWS annual meeting and the first 
courses in 2018. 
 
Theme for the meeting: What is going on in the Power Plant Chemistry World in the Nordic Countries? 
 
Proposals for the technical workshop: 

• A couple of presentations from Finland would be good, to attract some participants from Finland. 

• Karsten could present something about ODA at Reno Nord. 

• Monika could present the experience from the commissioning of the new power plant in Skærbæk. 

• A couple of presentations from Sweden. Maybe the problems with bacteria in FGC (Linda Wiig?). 

• Perhaps some input from Norway? Karsten will ask Michael Rziha about Norwegian power plant 
chemists. 

• Valmet presentation on flue gas condensation – not commercial (Arja Lehikoinen from Walmet is a 
new member of SIAPWS). 

 
End the meeting with a “walk about” at the plant. 
 
Meeting timeframe: 09:30 – 16:00 
20 min for mingle 
60 min for general meeting 
120 min for presentations 
90 min “walk about” at the plant 



 

 

 
4. The Finnish Campaign 
Jere have asked the VGB Chairman on what the plan is for the future. This will be decided in March 2018. 
Maybe they will continue in a new constellation in the VGB. We must promote the SIAPWS to the Finnish 
VGB members. We will invite the Finnish VGB members to the SIAPWS Annual meeting in March. Next step 
could be a separate meeting in Finland.  
 
First step – announce the date for the annual meeting 
 
5. Miscellaneous 
No remarks. 
 
6. Next EC meeting 
Karsten will make the calendar booking – 16. January 2018 kl. 14:00-15:00. 


